Washington Township Planning Board

November 10, 2014
Vice Chairman Sam Akin called the regular meeting of November 10, 2014 of the Washington Township Planning Board to order at 7:30 p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT

CLASS IV: William Leavens, Kathleen McGroarty
ALTERNATES: Sam Akin, Howard Popper
CLASS I:  Ken Short
CLASS II:  Roger Read 
CLASS III:  Donald Babb
ABSENT: Mark Bauerlein, Charles DiSalvo, Eric Trevena, Lou Mont
OTHERS PRESENT: Engineer Leon Hall, Attorney Tiena Cofoni, Planner David Banisch, Clerk Barbara Margolese 

Adequate notice of this meeting was sent to the Observer-Tribune on January 13, 2014 and posted on the Bulletin Board on the same date. Notices were mailed as requested. 

MINUTES 

Minutes from the October 13, 2014 Regular Meeting 

Mr. Short made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mr. Popper. 

A voice vote was taken and the motion carried. 

Ayes:  Leavens, Akin, Babb, Popper, Short   Nays: None
    Abstentions:  Read, McGroarty
PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON AGENDA ITEMS 

The meeting was opened to the public for items not on the agenda. There were no questions or comments from the public and the meeting was closed to the public. 

RESOLUTIONS
14-11 Thierry & Leslie Montfort – Block 40, Lot 30.01 – 266 Fairmount Road – R-5 – 3.929 Acres

            Ridgeline Certification of Compliance Application for proposed 384 square foot shed
The Board reviewed the resolution prepared by the attorney.  A motion was made by Mr. Short, seconded by Mr. Popper to approve the resolution as presented. A roll call vote was taken of the eligible voters and the motion carried.  Ayes:  Leavens, Babb, Short      Nays: None         Abstentions:  None


DISCUSSION / CORRESPONDENCE
1.  Long Valley Historic Highlands Center Discussion

Planner Banisch reviewed the scope and phases which were outlined in his memorandum of 11-10-14.  He stated that the processes that will be used to put the Long Valley Historic Highlands Center Plan together will a smaller version of a Master Plan.  Mr. Banisch noted that it will identify land use concepts and then look at economic development concepts and eventually zoning ordinance amendments will be proposed.  He noted that the process involves planning which will be based upon objectives; however, those objectives may not materialize.  Mr. Banisch stated that the scope of work for this plan has been approved by the Highlands Council and because this is also involves a Habitat Conservation Plan is funded to include the entire township.  Mr. Popper asked why the Board needs to create this plan, noting that the Board has done a good job with applications over the last year.  Mr. Banisch stated that this initiative was initially generated through the Highlands Council and the Center has already been designated.  Mr. Leavens noted that there are problems with circulation in the downtown and that the matter of the possible by-pass needs to be addressed.  Ms. McGroarty asked if the township can stop at any time during the process.  Mr. Banisch stated that the township can stop at any time and they will not have return any money spent up to that point to the Highlands Council.  Ms. McGroarty asked if there is a cap on the amount of money spent.  Mr. Banisch stated that there is a budget; however, the township can ask for more funding if the process runs over that budget limit.  
Mr. Babb asked if the Center is the same as the downtown area of Long Valley.  Mr. Banisch stated that the Center area will be defined later when the Board considers goals and objectives.  

Mayor Short asked how the third round of COAH rules affects the downtown area of the township.  He noted that Washington Township has substantive certification through COAH through September 2015.  Mr. Banisch stated that arguments are to be heard on November 17 and that something will happen before September 2015 with regard to the township’s affordable housing obligation.  He recommended that the township plan for this obligation.


Mr. Akin asked if the Board goes through the economic analysis if it will open the township up for litigation from developers.  Attorney Cofoni stated that she does not see any liability in this type of exploration and does not see it as a risk for the township.  Mr. Leavens noted that this is a golden opportunity especially with COAH’s numbers having to be considered.


The Board opened the discussion up to the public.  Mr. Phillip Berg, 10 Walden Road, stated that the second phase of the process involves a vision process and referring to a project he was familiar in Chester noted that he thought that the vision process should be in phase 1.    He said that he did not think the process should be piecemeal and that it should be done comprehensively.  As there were no other persons from the public who wanted to comment, the Board closed the discussion to the public.  

A motion was made by Mayor Short, seconded by Ms. McGroarty to move forward with the scope of work as outlined in Planner Banisch’s memorandum of 12-10-14. A voice vote was taken and the motion carried. 

Ayes:  Akin, Babb, Read, McGroarty, Short   Nays: None
    Abstentions: Leavens, Popper  
2.  Preliminary Investigation to determine whether Block 30, Lots 70, 70.01, 70.02 AND 71.03 is a redevelopment area according to the Criteria set forth in N.J.S.A. 40A:12A-5 


Mayor Short and Mr. Leavens recused themselves from this discussion due to a conflict of interest and both left the meeting. Planner Banisch stated that a few Board members and the Board’s professionals went on the site walk scheduled for October 18th.He noted that the Historic preservation’s chairperson Eileen Stokes was also on the site walk. Mr. Banisch referred to his memo dated 11-8-14.  He stated that it has to be determined if the site meets the conditions that qualify it to be designated as a redevelopment site.  He noted that the adjoin property owned by the Nicholas Martini Foundation is being used for agricultural which is a principal permitted use in the OR/I Zone.  He noted that the Martini property has a barn and a dwelling unit on it and is actively being farmed and that for redevelopment purposes it would have to be determined if this property is vacant.  

It was noted that the Kings Highway LLC property has a demolition permit and that they are in the process of demoing the buildings on the property.   Mr. Banisch stated that the impact of the demolition on this property will have to be considered.  Mr. Banisch stated that the next step is for the Planning Board to prepare a map and statement which will be presented for public comment at a public hearing; then the Planning Board will consider the public’s comments and send their statement to the governing body.  Engineer Hall noted that only the four property owners will receive notice and no one else is required by law.  
A motion was made by Mr. Popper, seconded by Mr. Read to have Mr. Banisch move forward with this process.  
Ayes:  Akin, Babb, Read, McGroarty, Popper   Nays: None
    Abstentions: 
3. Vouchers
Mr. Popper made a motion to approve the vouchers reviewed by the Chairman and found in order and send them on for payment, seconded by Mr. Read. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the motion carried.

Mr. Read made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Popper. A voice vote was taken; all were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara J. Margolese, Clerk
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